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ABRA Hearing Lasts 7 Hours in Dupont Circle Protest

At an ABC Board hearing on March 19, residents from the Palladium and Jefferson Row Condominiums protested the relicense of Ozio, which operates an open-roof dance club in so-called Club Central. Although protest hearings are limited to three hours, Board members asked numerous questions, stretching the hearing to seven hours.

The residents’ representative, Sarah Peck, argued that Ozio is emitting high levels of amplified sound through its open roof in violation of the DC Noise Control Act.  This noise disturbs nearby residents in their homes.  An ABRA inspection report supports this claim: the investigator testified she clearly heard Ozio's music coming from its roof deck on four occasions, even over the sound of a loud industrial fan and music coming from nearby clubs.  Residents testified that their efforts to bring Ozio's noise levels down to tolerable levels have failed and that their settlement agreement with Ozio has proved to be unenforceable.

Ozio's owner Steve Cristakos testified that he is a responsible business owner and will comply with the law. He further testified that he voluntarily retained a sound engineer to recalibrate the sound levels of the Ozio roof deck prior to the hearing.

In closing, Peck asked the Board not to renew Ozio's license until it can confirm that Ozio's new sound levels comply with the law, and can be verified and enforced.  Peck also argued that this case demonstrates that roof-top clubs that emit amplified sound through open walls and roofs are inappropriate for mixed use areas.  She called on ABRA to stop licensing "summer garden endorsements" that permit amplified sound because they do not comply with existing law.

The Board's decision is due within 90 days.

For more information about the DC Nightlife Noise Coalition and a summary of the DC Noise Control Act, visit www.dcnightlifenoise.com.



